
NORTH RIDGE MEDICAL PRACTICE COMPLAINTS LEAFLET

COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE
QUALITY ASSURANCE

The Practice aims to provide the highest possible quality of care for our patients. It is monitored by the Care Quality Commission. It works also with the West Kent Clinical Commissioning Group to provide and improve health care for its patients in the locality.

The Practice offers a wide range of services, some provided by the doctors, practice nurses and Health Care Assistants who work at the surgery.
The services provided by others at the surgery include District Nurses, Health Visitors and Midwives. 
The Practice has formed a Patient Participation Group and will carry out from time to time a Patient Survey to seek patient’s views about the practice. The results will be shared with patients on our web site.  If you are asked to complete a questionnaire, please help by filling it in. Your views will always be very welcome.

The Practice has a Web Site (North-Ridge-surgery.co.uk) and offers an online service for patients to book appointments and order repeat prescriptions. 

If you are unhappy about the services provided  by any of our staff, please follow the complaints procedures set out below. 

COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE 

If you are not satisfied with the service or standard of treatment and care provided for you by a member of the Practice in the first instance, please talk to your doctor or ask to see the Practice Manager. Alternatively, you can write a letter of complaint or send an email to: practicemanager.northridge@nhs.net
Processing a complaint:

· Complaints can often be dealt with by an informal discussion or a meeting. All complaints will be investigated vigorously by the Practice Manager and the Doctors or Practice staff involved.

· Our aim is to provide an acknowledgement to a complaint within 3 working days and a written response within an agreed period of time. Sometimes a meeting can be arranged between those involved.

· Normally the patient or with their consent, a non-legal representative, should make a complaint. It can be made in writing or verbally in person when a transcript of the conversation can be agreed. 
· Complaints should be made as soon after the event as possible, ideally no more than 12 months after the event occurred or you became aware of the reason to complain.  

· If you remain unhappy with the response you have received you will be given details of the Parliamentary and Health Service Ombudsman or the PHSO who can carry out an independent review of your complaint.
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